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November 2016
https://blogs-glowscotland.org.uk/wl/kirkhill/
Dear Parent / Carer,

I hope that you all had an enjoyable and relaxing holiday. I know that the children have returned to nursery and school ready for the busy term ahead and already some fantastic learning has been taking place.

We are looking forward to all of the fun activities that will be taking place in the nursery and school as the term progresses and our children engage in their learning in the nursery and in their classes.
If you wish to discuss any aspect of the nursery or school, please do not hesitate to contact me at school or by email (wlkirkhill-ps@westlothian.org.uk).
Lesley Henderson

Head Teacher
Staffing Update

We are delighted to welcome Mrs Victoria Robertson to our staff team who will be the class teacher in Primary 4/3 on a Thursday and Friday.  
Mrs Shankland will take up the post of Acting DHT on Tuesday 8th November.

Line Management responsibility after this date will be as follows:

Nursery and Primary 5, 6 and 7 – Miss Henderson

Primary 1-4 – Mrs Shankland

Date Changes

There are a couple of changes to dates on the Parent Annual Calendar. These are as follows:

P3 Children in Need Day/Assembly will be on Friday 18th November 2016 at 9.15am and not on Friday 11th November 2016.

P4 and P5 Show will now be held on Thursday 23rd February 2017 at 1.30pm and not on Thursday 16th February 2017.
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Halloween Discos

We all had a fantastic time at the Halloween Discos on Thursday 27th October 2016.  We enjoyed seeing all of our friends dressed up, playing lots of games, seeing the teachers dressed up and having the hall spookily decorated.  We would like to say thank you to the PSC for all of their hard work in making the disco such a great night.
Parent Consultation Evenings

It was great to see everyone at our October parent consultation evenings.  If you were unable to make your appointment and would like to rearrange another time to meet with the teacher then please contact the school office who will ask the class teacher to contact you to arrange a mutually suitable time.

Dress Down Day – 28th October 2016
We raised a grand total of £83.32 which will be sent to Children in Need after the event on the 18th November 2016.  Our November Dress Down Day will go towards school funds.
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Science Resources

The PSC were recently awarded a £100 grant from the Councillors Fund and donated this to the school to top up the science resources for use in classes.  Miss Thomson very kindly compiled a list of items for us to buy.  These resources have now come into school and will be well used to make science fun and exciting for the children.  We would like to say thank you to the PSC for donating this to the school for enhancing our science resources.

Outdoor Learning Site

A group of children from across the school are working with the Family Centre at their new Outdoor Learning site near Hopetoun House.  This is part of a pilot project which the centre have been given funding to trial.  The children have been visiting on a Monday AM every month with Mrs Bowden and are enjoying the experiences.  The Family Centre hope that the project will be a success and that they will be able to secure future funding to use this with the wider community in the future.

MacMillan Coffee Morning

[image: image4.wmf]A huge thank you goes to everyone who came along to the MacMillan Coffee Morning on Friday 7th October 2016.  The Primary 4 class organised the whole event and did a fantastic job.  They would like to thank everyone who helped them to organise the event and to those of you who donated to the raffle and home baking.  Our final total was £685 which we have sent off to the charity and will be very well received.
Winners: Sweets in the Jar – Lucas P4/3 and Guess the Owls Birthday – Milissa P6
Outdoor Clothing
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It is our intention to allow pupils outside at playtimes whenever safe to do so. Therefore, we require children to wear / bring appropriate footwear, jackets, gloves etc. so that they are comfortable outside – and please remember to put your child’s name of each item of clothing.
Dress Code

A reminder that in line with West Lothian Council’s Dress Code Policy no football colours are to be worn in school for daily wear, during Dress Down Days or for PE sessions.  We would appreciate your support with this.
Remembrance Day
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The school will be represented by staff and our House Team at the Remembrance Service at the War Memorial at Strathbrock Partnership Centre at 2.00pm on Sunday 13th November 2016. Pupils will lay a wreath at the War Memorial on behalf of the school.

All pupils will have the opportunity to get their poppy in school by donating 50p.  Our Primary 7 children will visit classes during week beginning 7th November 2016 for our children to purchase poppies.
A two minute silence will be held in school at 11.00am on Friday 11th November 2016. 

[image: image7.wmf]Children in Need – Friday 18th November 2016 (please note change of date from annual calendar)
We will be celebrating Children in Need in school on Friday 18th November 2016.  The theme for this year’s Children in Need is spots so children can come to nursery and school dressed in their ‘spotty’ clothing on this day and donate a small amount towards our final total.  As we have no Dress Down Days in the nursery we would be grateful for a small donation from each child coming to nursery dressed in ‘spotty’ clothing.  Please remember the children will be outside at break time so clothing needs to be appropriate for outdoor play too.  The Primary 3 children are also organising the following:
· Spotty dress down - Dress down day (spots optional!)

· Where's Pudsey? - Can you guess where Pudsey is hiding in a map of UK?
· Twister competition  - Whole school twister knockout competition.

· Colouring Competition - Pudsey colouring-in competition.

· Children in Need Shop - We will be selling Pudsey Ears and bands (official merchandise)
Café Kirkhill

Café Kirkhill opened on Friday 28th October 2016 with some of our parents/carers coming along to have a cuppa and chat.  It was great to see people enjoying being a part of the school community.  Please do feel free to come along any Friday between 9.15am and 11.45am for a cuppa and chat.  
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Parent School Council – Christmas Fayre
Arrangements are well underway for the Fayre on Thursday 24th November 2016. Stalls will include local businesses, prize draw, tombola, new toys, nearly new toys, books, CD’s, DVD’s, Santa’s Grotto, tea/coffee, homebaking etc. 
If you would like to donate any items please hand them in to the school office. Homebaking should be handed in on Wednesday 22nd November or on the day itself.
Any volunteers for the Fayre would be greatly appreciated. If you can help in any way please leave your name with the school office staff.
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 School (P1-7) Christmas Lunch 
 Wednesday 7th December 2016
Children will be issued with their lunch order form in the near future. This should be returned, with payment, to school no later than Wednesday 16th November, only for those who do not use the IPayimpact system.
Due to the number of orders, late returns cannot be accepted.  
The cost of lunch is £1.97 for P4-7 pupils and free for P1-3 pupils. 

PEEP 5
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Following on from the success of the PEEP 4 groups which Mrs Wightman runs, Mrs Goodall has been trained in delivering a PEEP 5 programme for Primary 1 parents and children.  It is hoped that Mrs Goodall will have this up and running in the near future for those who express an interest in coming along to the PEEP 5 group on a Monday morning.  Please keep an eye in Primary 1 school bags for information about how you can express an interest in taking part in this.
Mrs Wightman continues to run PEEP 4 groups for AM and PM nursery parents and children on a Tuesday and it is great to see a new group starting their journey through the programme.
Head Boy/Head Girl – P7 Consultation

Evie (Head Girl) and Ewan (Head Boy) were invited to represent the Broxburn Cluster at a recent P7 consultation event held at Howden Park Centre.  Whilst there they were asked how they were involved in the life of their school and how they had a voice in the school.  They were also treated to a lovely lunch of pizza and sandwiches which went down very well with both of them.  They represented the school admirably and enjoyed the experience.  
Bible World
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Our Primary 5, 6 and 7 children visited Bible World at Broxburn Academy during October and learned more about Christianity and its place in the world.  The children were very surprised by how much they enjoyed the experience with many commenting on how much they had enjoyed the visit and that they had been surprised that they had enjoyed it so much.

Kirkhill Chatter 1
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We held our first Kirkhill chatter of the session on Friday 30th September.  The theme for this was to find out from our children how they know what they are learning, how they know what they are doing well and how they know what their next steps in learning are. The powerpoint for this is on the school blog (address above).  The house team also visited the nursery to find out about how they are involved in their learning.  The house team are now working on analysing the results and will share their results in the very near future.  These results will then be used to inform our practice in school.

School Improvement Plan Priorities

A copy of our School Improvement Plan is available on the school blog (address above) and outlines what we are working on as a school during this session.  Our main priorities are:

Priority 1 – Assessment is for Learning and the development of our Framework for Assessment.  A copy of our Strategy for Assessment is available to access on the school blog or from the school office.

Priority 2 – Curriculum Development – Expressive Arts (Drama, Dance, Art & Design, Music) – all which are leading to all classes taking part in a performing arts performance during the school session.  These are as follows and dates for these are on the annual calendar (please note change of date as above for P4/5 show).

Nursery – Nativity

Primary 1 -3 – Nativity

Primary 4/5 – show – theme to be decided

Primary 6 – Beauty and the Beast

Primary 7 – Cinders (pantomime)
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Choir Sing at Dobbies – Christmas Opening

Our choir performed for the public at the Dobbies, Livingston Christmas Opening event.  Although it was very early for singing Christmas songs (6th October) they did a fantastic job and got everyone attending in the mood for the festive season.  Congratulations go to everyone on doing such a great job and thanks go to parents/carers who brought them along to take part in this and Miss Docherty for her work in preparing the choir for this.

P1-3 Nativity – Mactivity
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Tickets for performances on Tuesday 6th December (9.30am) and Wednesday 7th December (2.15pm) will be on sale shortly at a cost of £1.50. A separate letter will be issued next week with a tear off slip for indicating how many tickets you would like to purchase,
It is our intention to film the performance of the Nativity and produce a DVD for parents to purchase.  DVD’s will cost around £5 and will be a great Christmas gift for family members.  Order forms will be given out on the day of each performance. 
Nursery Christmas Concert

Our Nursery Christmas Nativities will take place for our AM children on Tuesday 13th December at 10am in the school hall and for our PM children on Tuesday 13th December at 2.30pm in the school hall.  Tickets will be £1 and tea and coffee will be served afterwards.  We hope that you will be able to come along and join us and celebrate The Nativity Story with our children.  
Nursery and Class Parties
Details of nursery and class parties and other seasonal events will be detailed in next month’s newsletter.

Community News
Broxburn Family Centre
If you would be interested in your child attending the Broxburn Family Centre out of school hours club then please contact the school office who will send an information leaflet home to you or you can contact the club directly on (01506) 857158.
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Uphall Brownies

1st Uphall Brownies, who meet every Wednesday, during term time, at Strathbrock Church Hall, Thomson Court, Uphall, between 6.30pm and 8pm are looking for new members.  If your child is aged between 7 and 10 years old and would like to join, please either or along to the next meeting or contact Sara Clark on 07955045217.
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Diary Dates

November
4th 
9.15am

Primary 5 Assembly




7th 



Individual and Family Photographs

9th 



Bags to School collection

11th 



Kirkhill Chatter 2 – Rights Respecting Schools

11th 
11am


2 minute silence 
13th 
2.00pm

Remembrance Day Service (House Team to attend)
14th 
1.15pm

Scottish Cup visit to Kirkhill 

16th  
Time TBC

Treehouse Club Celebration (separate letter to be issued)

16th    6pm-8pm

Broxburn Academy Open Evening for P7 parents/carers

18th 



Children in Need Day 

9.15am

Assembly - Children in Need – Primary 3
21st 



Read, Write, Count Bags to go home with all P2 and 3  

                                        children this week

21st  
9.30am-11am

P5 to Handball Festival – Broxburn Academy
23rd 
9am-12pm

New Treehouse Club parent drop-in

23rd 
PM


P7 to Broxburn Academy Panto (Alladin)

24th 
6.00pm-7.30pm
Christmas Fayre

25th    


Dress Down Day

25th 
9.15am

Assembly – Primary 7
28th 
9.30am-10am
P4 to Benchball Festival – Broxburn Academy
Severe Weather Arrangements

Please ensure that the school office has up-to-date contact numbers for your child in the event of a school closure due to severe weather.  Updates in the event of bad weather can be accessed on the West Lothian internet and Facebook pages as well as on Forth 1 and Heart Radio.
Please be aware that in the event of heavy snow, the janitor will clear and salt one initial footpath to allow staff and pupils to access the nursery and school buildings. Our cleared paths will be from the front gate to the main entrance of the nursery and school. Other footpaths and grounds will be addressed by FMA staff as soon as possible during the daylight hours and following completion of the existing essential duties.

Continuation of Learning

In the event of any school closure, our staff will provide learning experiences through our school blog. If you are not already familiar with this, please use the address at the top of the newsletter. 
